Leith Academy Parent Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 28th April 2022 7pm
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	1.
	Welcome and Introductions

LB opened the meeting and welcomed all in attendance.  Introductions were made.

	 

	2.
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
The minutes from the last meeting (27th January 2022) were accepted as an accurate record. See attached link below.          

https://leithacademy.uk/parent-council/meeting-minutes/

	 

	3.
	Nominations/Consideration for Chair/Vice Chair/Treasurer/Clerk
Xanthe Bird – Treasurer, Rhona Paterson – may take on position of Chair or Vice Chair. A mission statement can be issue by the school to advertise for people to apply for Parent Council posts and volunteers to attend the P7 information evening etc. Recruitment selection also require new members.

	 
 


	4.
	Financials
Current balance of £1,601.69 as of April.  No requests have been received from any departments.  PC to organise fundraising which may take place during the school shows on 21st,23rd & May, Evening of celebration on 22nd May and the Gala Day on 11th June.  All contributions to tombola etc. greatly appreciated.


	

	5.
	Head Teachers Update
New phone system – We have installed a new system to help direct calls to the right people quicker. 

S4,5,6 Reports Track 2 issued – will hopefully trigger positive, supportive discussions to help youngsters achieve their success and goals.

S4,5 Course Choice – This process is now almost complete and has been far better in person than previous years impacted by Covid.

Cultural Calendar – We had a Burns influenced day on Tuesday last week, thanks to all who contributed and flashed some tartan. The recitals were also excellent and added to a feeling of pride in Scotland.

Chinese New Year –  Celebrating Chinese New Year in Leith Academy: The year of the Tiger. At lunch time in the cafeteria there was various workshops.

SQA Scenario 2 – The SQA evoked Scenario 2, this means for each exam there will be some support steps put in place for pupils. Exams have now began as planned for the first time since April / May 2019.

Women / Girls group – Some of our young women met with SLT to continue to raise awareness of appropriate relationships across all elements of society; school places, work places, everywhere. We will continue to support a position of mutual respect and look to educate those who need support. 

Children’s Mental Health week –We are bringing back our 5 A Day theme (stay connected, rest and relax, be active, be yourself, be kind) but the new Pupil Wellbeing group have thought of their own 5 A Day. 

 

Our new Pupil Wellbeing Group will send a powerpoint to all staff each morning (Mon-Friday) introducing their new 5 A Day:-

 

Keep Learning
Take Notice
Be Active
Give
Connect

Netball! – Our netball club is going from strength to strength, to support that we have recently got some new strips. See the pictures below with a great action shot also! Thanks to our partner / supporter Utilita who worked with us on the strips.
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LIVE AND LEARN REVISION SESSIONS S4 AND S5 – We offered a successful follow up session to S4 and S5.
S3 Track reports issued – These are being finalised and will be emailed home to Parents next week. This should trigger supportive discussions at home, involving School where required to help us all move in the same direction. 

Photocopier changes – We have new copiers across the city council. There are teething problems but we are working through these.

Purple Friday – Great work led by Ben and our Equalities Ambassadors today as we celebrated Purple Friday through a sponsored walk across Leith links to help raise awareness. 
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Attendance Procedure - We are progressing the Council / Govt policy on period by period contact to Families with pupils. 

Course choice for next year – Our latest information session was focussed on S3 into S4 and the Senior Phase, some great information, videos of presentations and documents are all available for Parents and Families on our website Pupil Choice Sheets / Info - (leithacademy.uk) .

International Women’s Day – We will celebrate this event through next week with awareness raising activities. See updates coming in next week from the Equalities leads.

Culture Day – We have our inaugural Culture Day next Friday with our Equalities Ambassadors pulling together plans to share and celebrate aspects of the many cultures and diversities we celebrate within our Leith community. Thank you to all Staff, Families and Friends who are contributing and we look forward to Friday.

Mental Health Counselling – We welcomed Nicola Sturgeon, First Minister to Leith in 2018 to launch the School Counselling program for all schools. Alison has planned and led a great program of support through all involved over the last year(s). The BBC were in this week to capture the impact on young people and emphasise the need and importance of this support for all. Well done to all involved, piece released in March sometime.

Assemblies – We are now back in a position to deliver our House assemblies every Friday morning. We have different themes and topics linking through the House Head and House Depute Teams. 

Exam leave arrangements – Arrangement guidelines are being released by Edinburgh Council for Secondary Schools to work within. Our Senior Team are working through the arrangements for Leith Academy and will keep Pupils and their Families updated of the key info. 

Focussed mentoring – Great to see many wanting to help with this. See Rachel’s email to get you matched to a mentee.

S3 Parents’ Eve – A very positive evening was held on Wednesday to help provide more useful info to Families and young people in their pathway through S4 and into the Senior Phase. 

Curriculum website page – Please find our new dedicated website page providing guidance to our young adults who are leaving school and taking their step into their next chapter, whatever that may be, we hope it’s useful for youngsters and Families……. https://leithacademy.uk/pupils/guidance-for-school-leavers/
Support for the conflict – People are keen to support, but getting the right support to the right people needs co-ordination. This link can be a good starting point and is recommended, Ukraine Humanitarian Appeal | Disasters Emergency Committee (dec.org.uk) .
Directors Visit – Amanda Hatton, new Director of Children and Families will be visiting Leith (with some QIO’s) on Tuesday afternoon. The visit is in person which is great. It was very successful.
S4-6 Track 3 Reports issued – The final reports for the S4,5,6 are being issued.
S4,5,6 Final Day plans for those leaving – Details will be provided from the Council nearer the time, but to help with planning, the dates at present are noted below in draft;

April 8th –                                        Easter holiday begins

Monday 25th –                                All S1-6 pupils return

Monday 25th at 3.16pm –            Exam leave begins for S4 who meet the Council criteria (details to come) and all S5

Tuesday 26th –                                S6 Final Day breakfast / farewell speech until 11am. Then their exam leave begins 

Supporting Ramadan – As we approach Ramadan, we will continue to support young people and their families through this period. Edinburgh Council has released Guidance for Schools attached, to help.

Rugby Festival – We were once again able to say the word ‘Festival’ this week as our S3 kicked off Scottish Rugby Schools week, what a great event in the Sunshine of Leith. See Twitter for great photos @leithacademy .

12 of our Equalities Ambassadors went to Lorne Primary School yesterday as culture carriers to help the P4,5’s develop their understanding of tolerance, respect and diversity within our community. They were outstanding! See Twitter for pictures @leithacademy .

Easter Revision – SIGN UP by end of Sunday 3rd April

The timetable for Easter Revision sessions was a success and youngsters got some last minute prep. This was free to all for the 5th year running.
Ukraine refugees – This is just an early indication from me to keep you in the picture. Head Teachers were briefed last week that Edinburgh is now beginning to see the support structures in place, result in refugees and their children arriving in the city. We, like all schools, will be ready to support where we can in providing a safe and nurturing education / space / support following the distress they have faced. More details to come when available.

SQA, Exam Leave, S6 Final morning – All of this information has now gone to families to help them prepare. All S4,5,6 back Monday and S6 Final morning is on the Tuesday.

Fire drill – We are looking at having our legal practice around 12 midday on Tuesday 26th. This went well and aided familiarisation.
Mindcraft competition result – We had a brilliant 2nd place win in the first ever Mindcraft Build Challenge - Edinburgh. 

We are super proud of Team Axolotl, Nora Cannon & Dawn Taylor-Dale both S1 Cowan, who won with their innovative ideas and clear explanation of their Sustainable build. 
Numerous schools throughout Edinburgh took part with multiple teams entered.

We’re a Festival Venue! – Grid Iron have announced their Festival Show, using Leith Academy as the venue for the performance as part of our residency with the Edinburgh International Festival. This will involve our young people working across the many aspects of the performance. See more info here Muster Station: Leith – Grid Iron Theatre Company . 
Transition for P7 will be in person. Great news.
Covid -Face coverings are no longer a Govt expectation in Schools, we should all apply 'Covid sense' and use coverings in a discretionary way as required / needed

-Anyone wishing to wear a covering can do so 

-Schools are no longer asked to provide Covid test kits and there is no longer the expectation to test twice weekly

-See latest govt advice


	 


	6.
	Any Other Business
Vaping – Increase in vaping from pupils.  This is being dealt with and discussed at the headteachers update.
Young Scots Card – The school has applied to have a slot at McDonald Road library to help with the applications, also to try and make it possible for applications to be carried out within school. 

Parent Council Meetings – should they be in person, online or blended? Will discuss at the AGM.
The Scotch Whisky Experience - Requesting summer help.  There may be other businesses needing temporary summer/part-time staff.  Will forward an email through to the relevant emails.
P.E. – Query regarding why boys and girls’ groups appears to be split.  This would generally not be the case.  Lorna Dewer the PE teacher will answer any questions sent directly to her email address.
Ripple Buddies – Query regarding working with ripple buddies.  An email can be sent to Ben Stewart or Alison Fair and they will reply.
School wear for Ukrainian refugees – ties, school bags etc can be handed in to school.

	SM/PC

LD

XB

	7.
	Date of next meeting

AGM Wednesday 8th June 2022 7pm. May be held at The Bullfinch Bar but not yet confirmed.
	LB




